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          (Filed October 9, 1997)

RESPONSE Of The Office Of Ratepayer

Advocates TO GTE CALIFORNIA

INCORPORATED’S PETITION TO MODIFY D.99-08-020

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) submits this Response to GTE California Incorporated’s (GTEC) Petition to Modify D.99-08-020 Concerning Performance Measurements Applicable to GTE (Petition).  ORA opposes GTEC’s petition, to the extent it would relieve GTEC from further review of its enhanced 911 (E-911) update functionality.  However, the continuing review of E-911 update functionality is possible through further audits.

I. BACKGROUND

In D.99-08-020, the Commission adopted certain performance measures for GTEC and Pacific Bell.  ORA supported the tracking and reporting of E-911 updates contained in Measurement 39, as adopted by the Commission in        D.99-08-020.  Since the Commission issued D.99-08-020, GTEC has sought to delay implementation of Measurement 39 in order to prove parity by design.  An earlier audit of that measurement uncovered a flaw in the E-911 database update.  Gateway-entered updates were not being made on weekends, due to a software error.  GTEC’s Petition seeks relief from implementing Measurement 39, because GTEC concludes the Supplemental Audit Report proves it has corrected an earlier processing error and has achieved parity by design.  GTEC also does not support implementing Measurement 39, at the cost of $750,000, when it has achieved parity of design for E-911 updates.

II. THE COMMISSION SHOULD REQUIRE GTEC TO CONTINUE AUDITING ITS PROCESSES FOR COMPLETING E-911 UPDATES

The Commission should require that GTEC perform periodic reviews of its E-911 updates or comply with Measurement 39.  The public safety issue inherent in E-911 functionality, including updates, necessitates continuing Commission oversight in order to ensure that the public is protected from future problems.

Compliance with Measurement 39 is one option for continuing oversight, but the price tag—$750,000—is high.  A reasonable alternative is continuing to audit E-911 update functionality.  ORA concurs with GTEC that the Supplemental Report (Attachment A to the Petition) demonstrates that GTEC has corrected the software error which prevented weekend E-911 updates.  However, the failure to discover the error, absent the audit, coupled with the ease in remedying the error, suggest a need for ongoing review of the update functionality.

GTEC has performed two separate audits of E-911 updates and could continue to use this approach as a practical means of ensuring that no problems with the update functionality occur.  GTEC is in the process of contracting with an independent auditor to review all of GTEC’s performance measures, including compliance with the 48-hour mandate for direct gateway input for E-911.  The portion of the audit for Measurement 39 could be redefined to require another audit of E-911 update functionality comparable to the Arthur Anderson parity of design audit and supplemental audit.  In addition, the Commission could require regular audits, preferably quarterly, of the E-911 update functionality.  This review could terminate when the newly initiated change management process has proven to perform reliably and when no problems with E-911 updates have been observed in the periodic audits.

III. CONCLUSION

The Commission should require GTEC to review its E-911 update functionality through periodic audits or to comply with D.99-08-020.
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